
INFORMATION FOR GUESTS 
 
Dalesdown is situated in an environmentally sensitive area, so to preserve good relationships with 
neighbouring farmers please make sure that everyone in your party is aware of the following: -   
 
Boundaries 
Please ensure that your group are instructed that unless they are on an official outing / walk, on the 
public footpaths, they must stay within the boundary fences around Dalesdown.   
You must not go near the animals in fields or up to the farm. 
 
Because the drive is used at times by farm traffic, for your own safety, please ensure your party walk 
up and down it in single file, when using it for organised walks. 
Please do not allow your group to play on the drive outside the gateway to Dalesdown. 
 
Outside 
Please consider and respect the needs of our neighbours by ensuring that all noise is kept to a 
reasonable level after 10.30pm and that there is no noise outside after 11pm.   
Bonfires are to be lit in the designated fire-pit only. 
 
Fireworks, Balloons & Chinese Lanterns 
Please note that due to the rural nature of our site and the close proximity of farmland and livestock 
you are unable to use fireworks or release balloons and Chinese lanterns. 
 

HOUSE RULES 
Furniture 
You’re welcome to move furniture around but please ensure it is returned to its original location, 
including putting trestle tables and folding chairs. 
 
Bedding 
Please ensure all used beds are stripped of their bottom sheet (duvets covers & pillowcases too if 
they have been hired) and leave them outside the bedrooms.  
Please leave all mattress protectors on. 
 
Windows 
Please ensure all windows are closed before you check out. 
 
Smoking 
Smoking is not permitted inside the building. There is a designated smoking area by the kitchen 
entrance. Smoking is specifically prohibited in the vicinity of the oil and gas storage areas. 
 
Walls/Doors 
Please do not attach notices to walls/doors with adhesive tape or blu tac. Instead, place on the 
clipboards and noticeboards provided. 
 
Nappy Bins 
Please ensure that nappies are disposed of in the nappy bins located in the disabled and kitchen 
bathrooms. 
 
Bedroom Checkout (weekday groups only) 
So that our housekeepers can begin to prepare the centre for the next group, please can all bedrooms 
be cleared and vacated by 11AM on your day of departure. 
 
Pets 
Due to allergies, pets are strictly prohibited from staying at Dalesdown. 


